Lewis-Palmer D-38 Special Education Advisory Council, May 8

Superintendent, council look for ways to improve transitions

By Harriet Halbig

Lewis-Palmer District 38 Superintendent John Borman attended the May 8 meeting of the Special Education Advisory Council to discuss a document regarding the transition process between grades, schools, and semesters. The council agreed that the Special Education Department should develop a checklist of things that parents are entitled to request to enhance the transition process.

Transition was the focus of the council during the 2012-13 school year. The group consists of Director of Exceptional Student Services Mary Ann Fleury, Special Education Parent Liaison Michelle Nay, special and general education teachers, and parents of students in the special education program.

The discussion was facilitated by the council's chairman, Suzanne Faber.

A primary concern of the group was lack of consistency in transition practices from one school to another. Some parents reported excellent results, while others were frustrated when schools refused their requests for such things as knowing the name of next year's teacher or taking a trial ride on a school bus in the

Give the gift performa. of music with a gift certificate Beginner to Advanced Gina Forero B.M., M.S. The Julliard School New York, NY (719) 337-7742



spring before middle school.

Faber said that it should be reasonable to expect best practices to be shared among the schools.

Fleury said that this issue had been discussed with special education staff, and a method of sharing this information was being sought. In the past, a special education leadership team met monthly. Because special education teachers are tied to their schools, it was difficult to ensure attendance. In the coming year the leadership team will consist of the department's psychologists, who are better able to have the time to meet.

The psychologists attend the first IEP (individualized learning plan) meeting for each student and for each triennial meeting. In this way it is certain that they are aware of the needs of students, their progress, and the accommodations they require.

Back-to-school issues The council discussed back-to-

school practices. It is helpful for some students to know who their teacher will be the following year, although the teacher could change because staff is re-evaluated from one year to the next. Some students also wish to meet their new teacher and see their new classroom or school, and learn such things as how to use a locker and change classes. Other students need to avoid stress by beginning earlier or later than their peers. (Fleury said that this is now an option.) Some students may prefer to have a paraprofessional (para) with them at orientation.

Fleury and Nay emphasized that all students do not have an IEP meeting in the spring, and therefore it is not feasible to provide the name of the teacher for the following year to everyone. General education students often do not have this information.

The council said that it is critical to help parents understand the level of achievement of their student, to determine the best way to communicate with teachers, and to receive a list of books the student will be using. In some cases, parents like to have copies of textbooks and future assignments at home so that the student can feel better prepared in class.

Parents stressed that it is important for teachers to read each student's IEP before school starts. In some cases parents pro-

MAIN STREET BROKERS

Love where you live.



209 Walnut \$173,000 Historic Mountain Cottage in "the Glen" of Palmer Lake

Simple, pure mountain living close to trails, waterfall reservoirs & park! Coined "the Rosemary," this one bedroom, one bath boasts a private, sunny lot, gas FP in master, vaulted ceilings, metal roof & more!



#1 Brokerage for Sales in the Tri-lakes! (in Offices w/25 or fewer Agents) 561 Academy \$245,000 Updated Palmer Lake Bi-level is love-in Ready

Here's your white picket fence! Granite in kitchen, new baths, huge family room, vaulted ceilings, new paint inside & out, hardwood floors, new carpet, new water heater...six-panel doors & more!

www.trishflake.com ★ 19 Hwy. 105, Palmer Lake ★ (719) 481-4810



Gerard P. Timmins, D.D.S., M.S.

Orthodontic Specialist

- ✓ Complementary Initial Visit.
- ✓ Personalized Care— One patient at a time
- ✓ Doctor performs treatment.
- ✓ All ages welcome.
- √ 25 years providing care in the Tri-Lakes area.
- ✓ Flexible payment plans.
- ✓ Most insurance accepted including military.
- ✓ Conveniently located near LPMS and PRHS.

488-2806 ... We've moved to 1880 Willow Park Way, Monument













